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Lincolnshire and Rutland Public Service Compact

Minutes of Steering Group meeting – 23rd September 2015 

Lincoln College - Lincoln
Present 
	Amanda
	Boutell
	West Lindsey District Council

	Tracie
	Charles
	Lincolnshire County Council

	Paul
	Collins
	Boston College

	Wendy
	Cundy
	Compass Point

	Stuart
	Davy (Chair)
	East Lindsey District Council

	Chris
	Donkin
	Lincs and Rutland PS Compact

	Emma
	Redwood
	West Lindsey District Council

	Yvonne
	Robinson
	Clarity Lincs

	Sharan
	Watkinson
	Lincoln College

	Fiona
	White
	Community Lincs

	Julie
	Williamson
	GMB Union


Apologies
	Lisa
	Brooks
	Lincoln College

	Claire
	Day
	Job Centre Plus

	Clare
	Hughes
	Greater Lincolnshire LEP

	Jo-Anne
	Kelleher
	Unison

	Mark
	Locking
	Lincoln College

	Gavin
	McCann
	Unison

	Jane
	Newman
	City of Lincoln Council

	Graham
	Randle
	GMB Union

	Eiilidh
	Stewart
	Education Business Partnership


1 - Apologies for absence

Apologies as noted above.  The Chair welcomed all attendees to the meeting.
2  and 3 - Minutes of previous meeting and matters arising

The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed as a true record. It was noted that most of the matters arising were likely to be dealt with as issues that would be discussed when addressing the agenda items. It was also noted that most of the action points identified in the minutes had been overtaken. The main ‘omission’ was that it was noted under agenda item 4 that the next meeting of the Steering Group (i.e. this meeting) would feature an input from the Lincolnshire Employment and Skills Board (ESB). Chris Donkin reported that he had not arranged such an input. Hence it was agreed that the input from the ESB would be scheduled for the next meeting – in December. Amanda Boutell informed attendees that she is now on the ESB and hence it was agreed that she would be provided to supply the input.
ACTIONS
The next meeting agenda to feature an input from the Greater Lincolnshire Employment and Skills Board – to be presented by Amanda Boutell

4 – Brief Reports on issues / topics deemed to be of interest to the Steering Group and/or the Compact membership more widely
At the December 2014 meeting it was agreed that the issues/topics to be updated as a standard agenda item throughout 2015 were to be as follows:
· Education and Training Update (Paul Collins)

· The Greater Lincolnshire LEP (Clare Hughes)

· Support for Apprenticeships and Traineeships (Vicki Marshall)
· Support from Jobcentreplus (Deborah Clifford)

· Working with the third sector (Fiona White)
· Funding Opportunities for the Public Service Sector (Chris Donkin)

Education and Training Update 
Paul Collins was present at the meeting to supply a verbal update. Paul reported that the most significant issue that was likely to affect training accessed by public sector workers was the forthcoming ‘Area Review of FE’. The arrangements for carrying out these reviews are set out in the paper attached (downloaded from the gov.uk web site). Paul commented that although the outcome of the Greater Lincolnshire Review can not be predicted, there is an expectation that the recommendations of these reviews across the country will advocate larger and more robust Colleges. The date of the Greater Lincolnshire Review is not known yet but the timetable dictates that all of the reviews will be carried out before March 2017. 
The Greater Lincolnshire Local Enterprise Partnership (GLLEP)
Clare Hughes was not able to attend this meeting and sent her apologies, Clare did however provide an update for the meeting and her update paper is attached to these minutes. The paper concentrates on the fact that The LEP is working with LCC, district councils and other strategic bodies on the things it wants to ask Government to devolve locally. More detail of this ongoing work is found in Claire’s paper.
Support for Apprenticeships and Traineeships (Chris Donkin)

The Steering Group were advised that the main current involvement of the Steering Group with this particular agenda was the forthcoming staging of the ‘Engaging Young Workers’ breakfast workshop to be staged at the City of Lincoln Council offices on the 4th November 2015. Chris Donkin reported that the preparations for this event are being covered under agenda item 9 – hence the update would be covered by discussions under agenda item 9.
Support from Jobcentreplus (Claire Day)
Although Claire Day offered her apologies, she had submitted a paper for the meeting in advance and this paper was circulated to SG members and is attached to these minutes. The paper is in fact the latest DWP ‘Touchbase’ Newsletter. The Newsletter refers in more detail to the following updates: (i) Universal Credit (ii) Additional DLA claimants and (iii) ‘Work Experience’. The Newsletter also features links to other issues currently on the DWP / Jobcentreplus agenda and meeting attendees were invited to access these updates via the Newsletter 

Working with the third sector (Fiona White)

Fiona White gave a verbal update on current issues in the third sector as they affect public service in Lincolnshire. She reported that Community Lincs have, on behalf of the voluntary and community sector (VCS), supplied input for the GLLEP for the Social Inclusion Strategy.
Fiona also reported that the health and care agenda continues to be of great interest to the VCS and that Community Lincs would be contribution to the Lincolnshire Health and Care (LHAC) review of services and provision. 

Finally Community Lincs are playing a lead role in staging the forthcoming ‘Women into Enterprise’ Conference on the 17th November. Fiona reported that she would send details to Chris Donkin for distribution to the Compact membership. 

Funding Opportunities for the Public Sector (Chris Donkin)

Chris Donkin reported that the County Council maintain a web platform that advises both community groups and established businesses of funding opportunities. The opportunities can be accessed via the link http://www.lincolnshire.gov.uk/fundingportal/  The Lincolnshire Funding Portal is an online hub of grants and funding information. It has a user friendly website that allows the user to quickly and easily filter through hundreds of grant schemes and find funding suitable for your project or organisation. The portal is split into two versions to serve the Community and Business sectors. The key features of this service are: (i) ability to search through hundreds of different sources of local and national grants and funding opportunities; (ii) ability to view the most up to date details about grant schemes and learn about new developments and (iii) the ability to find grant schemes of interest to the user and save them to access again later. Chris also reported that perhaps the most significant funding opportunity for the public sector could be access to funding to support the aspirations of the GLLEP. 
ACTION

Chris Donkin to send out details of the ‘Women in Enterprise’ event to Compact ‘key contacts’ and to paste details of the event on the Compact web site
5  – Changes to Government Policy post-election and how it affects the public service sector in Lincolnshire
Stuart Davy provided an update for Steering Group members. Stuart reported that the major post election issue as it affects the public sector in Lincolnshire is the ‘devolution’ agenda. The opportunities presented by the agenda are still to be defined in detail and are subject to discussion with government officials and Ministers. An initial expression of interest was submitted to the government on the 4th September which is available on the County Council’s web site and a further source of information is available via the LGA devolution website. The principle of devolution is that local decision making has to be more effective and efficient than centralised decision making; the core focus being on growth and economic prosperity. Should government agree to the “devolution ask” this will need to be underpinned by a strong governance arrangement; this is not about reorganising local government but is about being clear how all parties can work in partnership and be accountable for the issues devolved to the local area. There is considerable work to be undertaken before any agreements can be reached and any updates will be fed back to future meetings.
ACTION

Stuart Davy to provide a further update on the Devolution issue as it affects the public sector in Lincolnshire at the December Steering Group meeting

6  – Proving the benefit of Compact membership: supplying member organisations with a quarterly activity report
Wendy Cundy reported that in meetings with Chris Donkin she had suggested the compilation of a quarterly activity report. She commented that if we were to give member organisations a note of how many free ‘personal development opportunities’ (e.g. attendance at events and / or attendance at Steering Group meetings) then we would be able to better advertise the benefits of Compact membership. She also noted that such a document could be a prompt for some member organisations to engage more and get better value for their subscription. 
Chris Donkin reported that he kept all records of attendance at events and meetings and that such a report would be relatively easy to compile. It was agreed that Chris should compile such a report and that it could be presented in draft form at the next Steering Group meeting for consideration by and comment from the group.

ACTION

Chris Donkin to compile a draft quarterly activity report and present it at the next Steering Group meeting for consideration by and comment from the group

7  – Support funding for the Compact – How the Compact has been operating as a self sustaining operation
Chris Donkin reminded the meeting that the Compact have developed a hybrid funding model that involved (i) subscriptions from member organisations; (ii) sponsorship of events and (iii) delegate fees from events. This model was adopted by the Steering Group at the SG meeting in December 2011 and refined at the end of 2012. The arrangements have been in place ever since.
Chris distributed a tabled spread-sheet detailing the latest position and this s-sheet is attached to these minutes. The s-sheet shows that the Compact has 24 member organisations and that enough funding has been pledged from subscriptions and sponsorship to pay for facilitation support for the whole 2015. 
It was noted that sponsorship of events had been instrumental in securing sufficient funding to pay for external facilitation support. With this in mind, Chris Donkin reported that the sponsorship from GMB in sponsoring the final good practice event of 2015 (Engaging Young Workers – see agenda item 9) had been very welcome. 
The group noted that the spreadsheet revealed some interesting ‘declines’ when organisations were offered the opportunity to subscribe and join the Compact. Specifically it was noted that two of the three NHS Trusts had declined membership and that the Police also had turned down the offer to sign up. It was agreed that it would be worth following up on these three organisations and for the facilitator to acquire feedback from them to understand better why they did not consider a subscription to be value for money.
ACTION
Chris Donkin to engage in dialogue with Lincolnshire Community Health Services, United Lincolnshire Hospitals Trust and Lincolnshire Police to understand better why they did not consider a subscription to be value for money. Chris to report back to the next Steering Group meeting
8 – Immediate feedback from the Good Practice event ‘Future Workforce’ held earlier in the day 
Chris Donkin reported that the event had taken place on the morning of this meeting and hence he was not able to provide a summary paper of the evaluations at the meeting. Chris reported that he would be meeting with co-organisers Wendy Cundy and Emma Redwood in about three weeks time to consider the outcomes and ouputs from the event.
NOTE: Since the meeting and before the publication of these minutes, the evaluations have been processed and a summary document is attached to these minutes. The evaluations show that the event was very well received and that the delegates gained great benefit from the workshop.

ACTION

Chris Donkin to provide more comprehensive feedback from the Future Workforce event at the December Steering Group meeting

9  –Preparations for the final good practice event of 2015; Engaging Young Workers – Nov 4th City of Lincoln Council
It was noted that the final good practice event would take place on November the 4th and would be framed around ‘Engaging Young Workers’. The event is being sponsored by GMB and the City of Lincoln Council are providing the accommodation and the catering. Chris Donkin reported that the presenters had been ‘booked’ and that the agenda-as-a-flyer would go out within the next week. The agenda for the event was included in the meeting papers and is attached to these minutes. 
10 - AOB 

It was noted by PS Compact colleagues in Derbyshire at their recent Partnership Working event that we should develop a web based space for member consultation (e.g. a FB group). This was noted by Steering Group member Yvonne Robinson and she has offered to create such a closed group. She suggested that if the Steering Group thought that it was appropriate she could email all Steering Group members and ask them to apply for membership of a closed FB group. She would then respond by accepting their application and then the group could be used to facilitate discussions between members relating to issues of common concern or interest. 

ACTION

Yvonne Robinson to email all Steering Group members and ask them to apply for membership of this closed group. She would then respond by accepting their application and then the group could be used to facilitate discussions between members relating to issues of common concern or interest. Yvonne to report usage of the FB group at the December Steering Group meeting.
11 - Date and time of next meeting

The next meeting of the Steering Group will take place on Friday 4th December at 10.00 am at the offices of Community Lincs Offices in Sleaford
www.empscompacts.org.uk
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